

Ottawa ON K1A 0J9

DEC 3 0 2019

Ms. Carol Hughes, M.P. Algoma–Manitoulin–Kapuskasing House of Commons Ottawa ON K1A 0A6

Dear Ms. Hughes:

On behalf of the Honourable Ahmed Hussen, Minister of Families, Children and Social Development, I acknowledge receipt of your letter of December 3, 2019. You wrote to invite him to meet and discuss the Canada-Ontario Portable Housing Benefit with representatives of the Manitoulin-Sudbury District Services Board.

Please be assured that your request will be given due consideration.

Thank you for writing.

Yours sincerely,

Carine N. Tiller Team Leader

Ministerial and Executive Correspondence

